
CHURCH OF CHRIST THE KING 
PASTORAL ADVISORY BOARD 

MINUTES OF MEETING 
OCTOBER 11, 2011 

 
The meeting was opened with a prayer by Deacon Schofield.  Members present were: Deacon 
Bill Schofield, James O’Leary, Roland Roy, Patricia Rose, Jeanne Carrier, Joseph Calise, Diana 
Calise, Donna Bosworth, and Walter Richardson. 
Father Lemlin inquired if there were any questions or revisions regarding the minutes of the 
September 13, 2011 meeting.  There being none, James O’Leary made a motion to approve the 
minutes which was seconded by Patricia Rose and unanimously approved. 
Regarding the Capital Campaign, Father Lemlin advised the board that proposals from six 
companies had been reviewed.  Assisting Father Lemlin with the review process were: Jeanne 
Carrier, Roland Roy, Michael Bosworth, and James O’Leary.  On October 5th two companies 
were asked to make presentations.  Debbie Decesaris also joined in listening to the 
presentations.  After consideration of the presentations it was decided to invite the Cunneen 
Company to assist with the Capital Campaign.  The invitation is subject to approval from Bishop 
Tobin.  The cost for the Cunneen Company will be $20,000.00.  Ray Coogan from the Cunneen 
Company will be working with the committee and will assist in training.  The fee also includes 
the costs of mailings. 
Roland Roy noted that the cost of the other company would have been $30,000 and that the 
company did not provide for much parish involvement.  James O’Leary remarked that Ray 
Coogan did a great job with his presentation.  Jeanne Carrier noted that she felt more 
comfortable with the presentation of Ray Coogan. 
Father Lemlin noted that in 2006 plans had been made to create a ‘candle room’, but that the 
plans had never been completed.  The plan now would be to install a floor and to replace the 
statues of Mary and Joseph with those of Anne and Jude.  The church already has the material 
for the floor.  Diana Calise inquired if the wall will have to be painted when the current statues 
are removed as there will not be replacement statues.  Joseph Calise inquired about the income 
from candle donations.  There was also a discussion about the wall in the ‘candle room’. 
Father Lemlin reported that the Bazaar will take place on the weekend of November 19-20.  
Donna Bosworth noted that everything was running well and that some new people were 
assisting the Bazaar committee.  Father Lemlin said that the church would be purchasing twelve 
new tables. 
The topic of a volunteer appreciation dinner was discussed next by the board.  Father Lemlin 
noted that the dinner would probably take place in June.  There was a general discussion as to 
whether it was best to have one large dinner or smaller gathering for members of specific 
committees.  It was decided to take up the question at the next meeting. 
Under new business, James O’Leary inquired about lighting for the parking lot area.  Father 
Lemlin remarked that the timers may need to be adjusted. 
The next meeting date was set for November 29th at 6:30 p.m. 
There being no further business, Roland Roy made a motion to adjourn which was seconded by 
Patricia Rose and unanimously approved. 


